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O 
St. Mary’s Catholic Church


97 Ashby Road, Loughborough LE11 3AB


Tel:	01509 262123


Email: 	� HYPERLINK "mailto:stmarys.97@ntlworld.com" ��stmarys.97@ntlworld.com�


Web:	� HYPERLINK "http://www.stmarysloughborough.org.uk" ��www.stmarysloughborough.org.uk�


E-news:	� HYPERLINK "mailto:stmarys.enews@gmail.com" ��stmarys.enews@gmail.com�





Served by the Rosminians:


Fr Philip Sainter, Fr Charles Sormany, Fr Simon Giles








Continuing our focus on the wonderful work our teams of volunteers do, here we talk about our magazine, the Parish Voice, as explained by Marie Boswell:





PARISH VOICE:


The Parish Voice magazine is produced quarterly by a team of four parishioners.  As another means of communication within St Mary’s, the magazine covers a wide range of interests, activities, and views of parishioners (serious or light-hearted) as well as providing information on the Catholic faith.  Each issue carries a thoughtful message from our Parish Priest, Fr Sainter.  Items from the wider community are also printed.  Although the magazine is free, it costs £1 to produce each copy, so donations and sponsorship are always welcome.  The Team is very grateful for all the support given to the Parish Voice since 2009, which includes all those who contribute material, give donations or sponsor an issue, distribute in Church or deliver as outreach, and not least to those who continue to pick up an issue every quarter.


We rely on articles from parishioners…if you’d like to submit any material, please email it to: � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@stmarysloughborough.org.uk" �office@stmarysloughborough.org.uk� …or put it in an envelope and deliver it to the Parish Office or give it to one of the Priests.





***


ROSARY RALLY:  18th August, 3.00pm, at Grace Dieu.  The Principal Celebrant will be Fr. Michael Patey of  the Northampton diocese.  Sung Holy Mass will be for world peace and young people.  After a break for refreshments, a statue of Our Lady will be crowned; there will be a procession with Rosary and hymns with a choir, followed by the Blessed Sacrament, blessing of the sick and concluding with Benediction.  Please see our noticeboard for more details and contact Mike Stathem if you are intending to come 01530 223529.  Priests warmly welcomed to concelebrate, but advance notice requested. 





TODAY IS SEA SUNDAY, when the Church prays for all those who live and work at sea.  Many of us have never stopped to consider how important seafarers are to our standard of living.  Without them we would not have most of the items we use in our everyday lives.  Many of these seafarers are unable to practise their faith due to long periods away from home, whilst others are denied basic rights and working conditions that we take for granted.  





Today’s second collection is our opportunity to support the work of the Apostleship of the Sea (AoS), the official maritime welfare agency of the Catholic Church in Great Britain.  This annual collection is absolutely vital to enable AoS to continue its work with seafarers.  Please give generously and remember seafarers in your prayers.  Thank you.  For more information on the work of AoS please visit their website at www.apostleshipofthesea.org.uk 





FOR SHORT DAILY REFLECTIONS based on the Catechism, "Doorway of Faith" now available at the Repository, at the reduced price of £1.00! 





PARISH VOICE:  on sale this weekend after all Masses.








�








Newsletter for Sunday, 14 July 2013








15th Week of Ordinary Time - Psalter Week 3











WHO IS MY NEIGHBOUR?





Study, meditation and mortification are not enough for Christians to encounter the living Christ.  “The path to our encounter with Jesus-God” said the Holy Father “is His wounds”, present in the poor, the sick and the needy. “There is no other.”





In the history of the Church, there have been some mistakes made on the path towards God.  Some have believed that the Living God, the God of Christians, can be found on the path of meditation.  Yes, they may arrive at a knowledge of God, but not of Jesus Christ, Son of God, the second Person of the Trinity.  “It is not the right path, and does not lead to a safe harbour,” says the Holy Father.  Others have thought that to arrive at God we must mortify ourselves, but not even these arrive at the Living God, Jesus Christ.  They are the Pelagians, who believe that they can arrive by their own efforts.  





But Jesus tells us that the path to encountering Him is to find His wounds, and we do this by carrying out works of mercy, giving to the body of our wounded brother, because he is hungry, destitute, hurt by misunderstandings and loneliness, deprived of basic human necessities: thirsty; naked; humiliated; badly treated; in prison or in hospital.  These are the wounds of Jesus today.  We need to touch them, caress them, to bind them with tenderness. We have to kiss the wounds of Jesus.  Christian men and women can never pass by on the other side, as some of the individuals in the Parable of the Good Samaritan did. 





So often we meet the person who was left half dead, either because he has not been taught the elementary truths of the Faith, or because they have been stolen from him by the effects of others’ bad example or by media-conditioning.  We should never forget that the Faith is the greatest treasure man has, much more important than all material and human values.





Pope Francis tells us that we do not need to go on a ‘refresher course’ to touch the living God, but to enter into the wounds of Jesus, borne by our neighbour, and for this “all we have to do is go out onto the street”, open our eyes and hearts, to those we know and those we don’t, and have the courage to enter into the wounds of Jesus.








MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS – 13th - 19th July 2013�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Sat�
 13th �
  9.15am�
The sick and suffering �
�
�
�
11.00am�
Baptism of Henry Frostick


Baptism of Jonas Anvuur�
�
�
�
  6.00pm�
Abraham Thomas Pukkuravil RIP�
�
Sun�
 14th  �
  9.00am�
Romana Ronchetti RIP�
�
�
�
11.00am�
All Parishioners�
�
�
�
12.45pm�
Polish Mass�
�
�
�
  3.00pm�
Baptism of Ben Williamson�
�
�
�
  6.00pm�
Eucharistic Adoration�
�
Mon�
  15th    �
  9.15am  �
Len Smith RIP�
�
Tues�
  16th  �
  9.15am�
Recently Bereaved�
�
�
Wed�
  17th �
  9.15am         �
Private Intention�
�
�
Thurs�
  18th�
  9.15am�
Ronchetti family�
�
Fri�
  19th   �
  6.00pm�
Private Intention�
�



THIS WEEK AT ST. MARY’S�
�
�
�
Wed�
  17th   �
   7.30pm�
Pastoral Parish Council – Library�
�
�
�
   7.30pm�
Union of Catholic Mothers – Front Room�
�
�
�
�
NO Senior Citizens’ Group this week


�
�
PLEASE PRAY FOR those who are sick:  Peter Darlaston, David Allen, David Nevin, Freddy Hess, Ruby Campbell, John, Gerry O’Rourke, Stan Trojan, David Hart, Mark, Jane Moss, Ellen Wakefield, Cluchreur Caror, Marie Ward, Michael Smith, Stephanie Offiler, Andrew Clark, Pat Donnelly, Louise Raven, Valerie, Holly Jones, Ken Lowe, Chris, Rosinah, David Shaw and Maria Sainter.





the recently deceased:  





those whose anniversaries occur at this time - may they rest in peace:   


Thelma Medlycott, Romana Guzzetti, Horace Corbett, Ellen Pollard, Winifride Bonner and Stanislaw Gebski.


***





Second Collection today: for the Apostleship of the Sea.  (please see overleaf).  Envelopes for gift aiding are at the back of the church.





WE WELCOME BROTHER PAUL GILLHAM, a Rosminian student in Rome, who joined the order in 2007, and is presently studying at the Beda College.  Originally from Bexhill-on-Sea, he trained as a musician, and taught and worked in church music, with a special interest in Gregorian Chant.  For 12 years he was Director of Music at the Rosminian church of St. Etheldreda's, London, and in addition to his other duties, is assisting with the music for our celebrations of the Mass whilst Peter is away, for which we thank him.





























WANTED – PARISH OFFICE ASSISTANT/SECRETARY:  St. Mary’s Parish is still searching for an efficient but kind part-time office assistant/secretary to work with the Parish Priest and to support him in his ministry and in the administration of the parish office, whilst also being a communication focus for parishioners and others. Could this be you? This is a paid position -12 hours a week over 3 days.  Please see our noticeboard for more information and apply direct to 


Fr. Philip or Catherine Brady.   





MISSING:  Our red-painted  wheelchair which belongs to our Disability Group.  Is it lurking in the back of a shed somewhere?  Please bring it home to St. Mary’s!





PADLEY PILGRIMAGE:  Interdiocesan Pilgrimage in honour of the Padley martyrs, Blessed Robert Ludlam and Blessed Nicholas Garlick.  Assemble 3.00pm at Grindleford Station (Derbyshire) today, Sunday 14th July.  Postcode for your satnav is S32 2JA.  For more information please see our noticeboard.





101 CLUB:  Collectors in the hall this weekend after Mass





SENIOR CITIZENS’ GROUP:  Please note:  there will be no meetings until 21st August.





PARISH PICNIC:  There are still some prizes as yet unclaimed - programme prize number 69 and other raffle prizes nos.  228, 61 and 415.  Please bring your winning number to the Presbytery to collect your prize!





THE CHURCH HALL:  is closed until the second week of August for necessary refurbishments and redecoration work.





IF YOU ARE NEW TO THIS PARISH we warmly welcome you and invite you to make yourselves known to one of the Priests and/or to a member of the congregation.  There is a welcome sheet at the back of the Church which will give information about St. Mary’s.  These are currently being updated to show our new Mass times.





CONGRATULATIONS to Rev. John Joseph MARTIN, ordained by Bishop Malcolm yesterday at St. Barnabus, Nottingham, and also to Rev. Neil Peoples, ordained last Saturday at St. Peter's, Leicester. Our congratulations, too, go to 


Sr. Mary Antonietta, Sister Superior at the Convent, who has become 


Mother Mary Antonietta, the new MOTHER GENERAL.








Prayer to St. Michael





Saint Michael the Archangel,�defend us in battle;�be our protection against the wickedness and snares of the devil.�May God rebuke him, we humbly pray:�and do thou, O Prince of the heavenly host,�by the power of God, thrust into hell Satan and all the evil spirits�who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls.   Amen 














